WTF minutes March 30, 2004
Marty Guenther, Rick Iuli, Terry Platt, Vicki Roth, Steve Manly

(Things have been so hectic, I haven’t produced summaries of the WTF meetings this term.  I think they are useful and will try to be better about that.)

Paper on student performance in Bio 110 – Rick, Vicki and Tony are meeting regularly to prepare a paper on Bio 110 student performance.  In that class (mostly freshmen) the students self-select to do recitations or workshops without much information about the formats.  Recitatations are likely “corrupted” by workshop influence.  SAT scores in groups are similar.  Yet, significant difference in performance persists.  WebCT expunges students who drop.  This has caused some loss of attendance information.  Can this be made optional.  Chris Brown says WebCT is responsive.  Probably worth contacting them and request that it be made optional.

Workshop on workshops – We plan to have a nuts and bolts workshop on workshops for those faculty who are very interested in workshops.  It will be more of a show and tell on what we do rather than a selling job.  This is NOT at all the same program or a substitute for the “institutionalization of workshops” retreat we have been discussing this term (which will be in the fall).  This nuts and bolts workshop will be May 18.  The plan is for a 1.5 to 2 hour discussion over lunch.  Questions to be discussed:  what is a workshop? How do you write a workshop module?  Rooms?  Money?  Hiring and selection of leaders?  Obviously, if some faculty decide to do workshops in the fall and require help from the College to get started, things may get a bit tied up with the institutionalization discussions.  
· SM should make sure Bill Green is aware of this workshop.

· At the next WTF meeting in two weeks we should pull together the invitation list.  Jack has already sent some names to SM.  Others are encouraged to do that.

· At the next WTF meeting we need to make plans about place and food, etc.

Institutionalization update – SM has been too busy putting in research proposals and giving conference presentations in the last month and a half to do anything about the institutionalization proposal.  We’ve had some discussions and a student leader focus group.  SM’s intent is to take this info and put out a new version of the white paper this week or next.

SM and VR were interviewed about workshops by Glenn Starkman (Case Western) and John Boyer (Chicago) during the Middle States visit.  Seemed to go well.

Some CS workshops are in the computer classrooms in Rush Rhees.  The leaders do not like the workshops being there because the students tend to spend time working individually on the computers.  However, bigger problem is that the leaders are not meeting with cooperation from students being asked to move out of the room so the class can take place.  

We hear Hutch 339 will get new paint and carpet soon!

SM and VR to meet and think about constructing a few slides on workshops to support the Library upgrade presentation that Ron Dow and Bill Green use when pitching for support.  
